January 10, 2006

MEMORANDUM

TO:  Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:  Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent

RE:  Fifth Grade Kentucky Trip “Spirit of Bluegrass Tour”

In accordance with board policy 09.36, I am writing you for your approval for our fifth grade students to attend a two-day educational experience through Kentucky on the Spirit of Bluegrass Tour on March 23-24, 2006.

This is an exciting new trip for us and to ensure that we have covered as much of the Kentucky Core Content and our District Exit Expectations as possible, we have worked directly with the tour company director, sharing our specific needs with him.  We have also scheduled this trip prior to testing to help review and reinforce content through this hands-on experience.  Together, we have developed a wonderful, hands-on trip that will allow many opportunities for our students to learn, with a heavy emphasis in the area of Kentucky’s historical perspective, across the curriculum.

Included in this trip, is a visit to Frankfort to enjoy a guided tour of our State Capitol to discover first hand the inner workings of our state government, and the Old Capitol in which we will experience how government has changed fro long ago. While in Frankfort, we will also tour the Kentucky History Museum, which features interactive displays interpreting the different periods of Kentucky history. We will then visit Ashland and the estate of Henry Clay and The Aviation Museum of Kentucky, which features interactive and hands on exhibits. Fort Boonesborough State Park is also among our destinations. We will tour the fort and view a film about the life early Kentucky pioneers. Within the park lies the Kentucky River Museum, which we will also tour from a “River Rats” perspective. From there we will move to Danville where we will tour Constitution square. From Danville we will head to Perryville for a visit to the Perryville Battle site. Our last stop on the trip is the Lincoln Homestead State Park and Museum in Springfield. Again, this trip is directly in line with the Kentucky Core Content as well as our District Exit Expectations.

Thank you so much for your consideration in approving this valuable learning experience that we would like our fifth grade students to attend.
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